
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Disclosure for global systemically important banks (G-SIBs) indicators as 
of 31 December 2016 

 
In order to comply with disclosure requirements and methodology described in 
the July 2013 document entitled “Global systemically important banks: updated 
assessment methodology and the higher loss absorbency requirement”1, we 
attach information, corresponding to the fiscal year 2016. 

  

Although BBVA group is not currently a GSIB, the obligation to disclose is 
defined as follows: “In accordance with the BCBS standards, all banks 
with a leverage ratio exposure measure exceeding 200 billion euros (using 
the exchange rate applicable at the financial year-end) are required to 
publically disclose information containing at least the 12 indicators 
defined in GSIB methodology within four months of the financial year 
end”. 
 
The Basel Committee on Banking Supervision (BCBS) assesses the systemic 
importance of banks in a global context. 
 
Global systemic importance is measured in terms of the impact a bank's failure 
can have on the global financial system and the wider economy, rather than the 
risk that a failure could occur. 
 
The measurement approach of the global systemic importance is indicator-
based. The indicators shall reflect the size of banks, their interconnectedness, 
the lack of readily available substitutes or financial institution infrastructure for 
the services they provide, their global (cross-jurisdictional) activity and their 
complexity. 
 
The indicators provided below are calculated based on specific instructions by 
the BCBS and thus are not directly comparable against other disclosed 
information. 
 
Please, be aware that this disclosed information could be subject to changes 
because is still under review by National Supervisor Authority and also by Basel 
Committee on Banking Supervision. 
 
Articles 128 and 131 of Directive 2013/36/EU of the European Parliament 
incorporate at European level the obligation to maintain capital buffers for global 
systemically important entities. This has been transposed to Spanish regulation 



by the law 10/2014, “de ordenación, supervisión y solvencia de entidades de 
crédito”. According to this law, capital buffer for systemic entities is being 
required from January 1st, 2016, subject to transitional period.  

 
 

Madrid, April 28, 2017



 



 
 
 

 



 


